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THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Board of Revision for the Rural Municipality of Morris held
its hearing at 10:00 A.M. on Thursday, October 22, 1992 in the
Council Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Dan Thiessen chaired the Board.
Board Members present were: George St. Hilaire, Dick Zacharias,
Harold Dyck, Glenn Curdt, Allan Dickson, Bill Martens.

The purpose of this meeting is to hold the Board of Revision for
the 1993 Real Property Assessments and the 1992 Added Assessments
for also for Council to hold a special meeting to continue with
the agenda from the October 8, 1992 regular meeting.

Moved by George St. Hilaire, Seconded by Harold Dyck:

#271/92. Resolved that the Council of the Rural Municipality of

Morris now become the Board of Revision for the R. M. of Morris.
Carried.

Prior to the start of the Board of Revision, Mr. Jim Hunt, of the
Municipal Assessment Branch, was sworn in. Mr. Richard Vermette
was also present to make a presentation to the Board on behalf

of his appeal and Mr. Vermette was also sworn in.

The Board then heard Mr. Vermette's appeal and he explained that
the trailer had been damaged by fire when he bought it in 1991.
However, he has since repaired the trailer, but did not complete
the repairs until the summer of 1992, He indicated that the traile
is connected to the sewer and water system of his house and does
not have a system of its own. Mr. Vermette indicated that the
trailer will likely be moved away in the spring of 1993.

Mr. Hunt indicated that he had not inspected the trailer initially
because he had not been informed of the trailer being damaged and
assumed normal depreciation for a trailer of that size and age.

Moved by D. Zacharias, Seconded by George St. Hilaire:

#272/92. Whereas Mr. Richard Nelles has appealed the building

assessment for River Lot 505 under Roll No. 267850;

Therefore Be It Resolved that the decision of the Board of Revisior

is that the farm building assessment be reduced to $9,600.00.
Carried. ‘

Moved by Glenn Curdt, Seconded by Allan Dickson:
#273/92. Whereas Mr Byron Loewen has appealed the property
assessment for the SE% of Section 23-6-~1WPM under Roll No. 73100;
Therefore Be It Resolved that the decision of the Board of Revision
is that the assessment be sustained.

Carried.

Moved by Harold Dyck, Seconded by George St. Hilaire:

#274/92. Whereas an appeal has been made concerning certain
businesses of Mr. Peter Harder as indicated under Roll No. B350,
B360 and B370;

Therefore Be It Resolved that the decision of the Board of Revision
is that these particular business roll numbers be removed from the
1993 assessment roll,

Carried.

Moved by W. E. Martens, Seconded by Glenn Curdt:

#275/92. Whereas Mr. Richard Vermette has appealed the trailer

assessment located on River Lot 315 under Roll No. 2550003

Therefore Be It Resolved that the decision of the Board of Revision

is that the assessment be sustained at $15,300.00 for 1993 and that

the 1992 taxes be calculated on an assessment of $14,600.00.
Carried.
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Moved by Allan Dickson, Seconded by Glenn Curdt:
#296/92. Resolved that the Board of Revision be now adjourned
and the members of the Board of Revision are to now resume as the
Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris.

Carried.

Moved by George St. Hilaire, Seconded by D. Zacharias:

#277/92. Resolved that the Council of the Rural Municipality

of Morris does now adopt the 1993 Assessment Roll as it is now

revised and amended according to the Board of Revision.
Carried.

Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris then continued with
the agenda of the October 8, 1992 regular meeting.

Moved by George St. Hialire, Seconded by D. Zacharias:
#278/92. Resolved that By-law No. 1426/92, being a by~law
regulating and controlling the Rosenort Landfill Site, be now
given first reading in Council as a whole with Section 190(3)
of the Municipal act being now suspended.

Carried.

Moved by Harold Dyck, Seconded by George St. Hilaire:
#279/92. Resolved that By-law No. 1426/92, having been read a
first time, be now given second and third readings and finally
passed in council as a whole with Section 190(2) and 190(3) of
the Municipal Act being now suspended.

Carried.

Moved by D. Zacharias, Seconded by George St. Hilaire:
#280/92. Resolved that we accept the price quotation from
Fresco Electric to install needed wiring, etc. for the shed
at the Rosenort Nuisance Grounds and that the service is to be
a 100 amp service with a projected total cost of approximately
$800.00 and that the Town of Morris must also approve this
expenditure.

Carried.

Moved by Allan Dickson, Seconded by W. E.Martens:

#281/92. Whereas By-law No. 1421/92, being a by-law establishing

a regional library in the Town of Morris, was given first and secon

readings on April 9th, 1992;

And Whereas an agreement for the operation and establishment of

this regional library has been entered into with the Town of Morris

Therefore Be It Resolved that By-law No. 1421/92 be now given

third reading and finally passed in Council as a whole with

Section 190(2) and 190(3) of the Municipal Act being now suspended.
Carried.

Moved by W. E. Martens, Seconded by George St. Hilaire:
#282/92. Resolved that for the 1992 municipal election proceedings
the following rates shall be paid to election officials:

Returning Officer $175.00
Revising Officer 75.00
Deputy Returning Officer 120.00
Poll Clerk 90.00
Carried.

Moved by Glenn Curdt, Seconded by Allan Dickson:
#283/92. Resolved that we authorize the purchase of 6 x 100 foot
rolls of snowfencing for the R. M. of Morris.

Carried.

Moved by Harold Dyck, Seconded by W. E. Martens:

#284/92. Resolved that we request the Department of Highways

to install a 450mm culvert at the SW cormer of Section 8-5-2W.P.M.
Carried.
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Moved by George St. Hilaire, Seconded by D. Zacharias:
#285/92. Resolved that the Department of Highways be requested
to grant permission to the R. M. of Morris to lower said culverts
located across the service road at River Lots 431 and 435 on the
west side of P.T.H. 75.

Carried.

Moved by Allan Dickson, Seconded by Harold Dyck:
#286/92. Whereas the Provincial Water Resources Branch has
closed a bridge crossing the Shannon Drainage system on the East
of the SE% of Section 5-5-1EPM;
And Whereas this bridge has been closed for many months and no
action has yet been taken for the replacement of this bridge;
And Whereas the route that the bridge is located on has a very
high traffic count for useage along this road;
And Whereas the closure of this bridge has caused a great
inconvenience to the traffic that would normally travel this road
and cross the bridge in question;
Therefore Be It Resolved that the Council of the Rural Municipalit;
of Morris demand that the Minister of Natural Resources proceed
with immediate steps to replace this bridge in the immediate
future.

Carried.

Moved by Glenn Curdt, Seconded by W. E. Martens:
#298/92. Resovled that the minutes of the October 8, 1992
regular meeting and the October 22, 1992 Board of Revision and
Special meetign be now approved,

Carried.

The meeting was then adjourned at 12:30 P.M. with the Inaugural
Meeting date beign set for November 5, 1992 at 10:00 A.M.





